
MINUTES OF THE CANINE GOOD CITIZEN COMMITTEE 

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 30 AUGUST 2023 

 

PRESENT: Arend van den Bos, Brian Harris, Merenia Donne, Deborah Gillam 
  Irma Harris, Chris Tews, Lucy Sandford-Reed, Sue Howe 
 
APOLOGIES: Kat Thorstrand 
 
Arend welcomed Deborah Gillam as a new committee member. 
 
MINUTES PREVIOUS MEETING: 
These having been circulated were taken as read and passed as true and correct. 
 Merenia/Irma 
 
MATTERS ARISING: 
 
Urban Programme – Merenia gave a run down on where the programme was at.  Many 
different Councils have been researched as to their bylaws.  She has produced a brochure 
which is to be circulated.   
 
EXECUTIVE COUNCIL REPORT: 
Brian advised all CGCB assessors nominated by the Committee have been approved.  Arend 
to advise the assessors. 
 
CHANGE TO ASSESSMENT FORM: 
 
Following discussion from last meeting Chris Tews presented a draft assessment form to cover 

the prospect of dogs being on report applying for a CGC assessment.  After discussion it was 

decided that no dog can be assessed until three months have elapsed since being on report, 

suspended or facing disciplinary action.   

 

APPLICATIONS: 

Applications from Freya Newton and Keagan Bonnett have been received to become CGCB 

assessors.  Moved by Lucy seconded by Arend.  All in favour. 

 

CGCB ASSESSMENTS: 

Lucy informed the meeting that CCOC maybe conducting CGCB assessments without using 

appropriate assessors.  Clubs to be reminded on how to run CGCB assessments.   

 

Next meeting 24 September 


